2010 APRIL 5 - CLASSROOM INTERFERENCE

Ottawa Citizen

As a former educator and founding board member of Ontario's Education Quality and Accountability Office (EQAO), I would like to offer some observations on your editorial "Classroom interference".
 
The term "classroom interference" may be appropriate to describe  the  imposition of political agendas on curriculum content, but not  standardized testing, which  concerns outcome measurement. When professionally done, standardized testing offers many advantages, including the equitable treatment of all participating students, which is only possible through the use of a common standard. Being carried out under the auspices of an external body contributes to the credibility of its results and enhances accountability. 
  
That standardized testing requires too much rote learning and regurgitation is  an old canard. So is the criticism that it steers teachers towards the practice of "teaching to the test". To the extent that these are problems, they are not exclusive to standardized tests. Individual teachers and schools, if they are so inclined, can follow similar practices. 

Creating tests that meaningfully measure student achievement requires skill and time. A central agency, such as Ontario's EQAO, can assemble experts in educational outcome measurement to develop tests that, for example,   cannot be passed by someone who has simply memorized a bunch of facts, without a proper understanding of the subject matter.
 
Finally, you quote the  editor of Science magazine as saying that "over-use of such testing has the power to make students dislike learning." Of course, over-use of anything can do harm. Standardized testing is a valuable tool for measuring and improving student performance. But it is only one of many tools. It is meant to complement, not replace, other learning techniques.
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